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Our Mission: 
 

 

Called to be shepherds, doing Godôs work, daily. 

 

 

English Lutheran Church 

January 23, 2022 

following 11 am worship 

 



 

 

Epiphany Reflections 
 
"Even the darkest night will end and the sun will rise." Victor Hugo, Les 
Miserables 
 
January always seems like the darkest month to me. The days are short 
and long cold nights of winter stretch out before us. Unlike November 
and December there aren't gatherings to prepare for, friends and family 
to gather with. Winter in North Dakota in January seems to drag on and 
on and spring feels far away. 
 
Of course it isn't true that January is the darkest month. The longest 
night of the year is December 21st, so in January the light is gaining 
strength every day. Each day is a little longer and each night a little 
shorter. This is the good news we need when the dark threatens to 
overtake us. It's a good time to remember what is written in the Gospel 
of John, "The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness did not 
overcome it." 
 
In January when the light is gaining strength every day we also 
encounter Epiphany and the season following. Epiphany always falls on 
January 6th, thirteen days after Christmas. It is the official end of the 
Christmas season in the church. Epiphany commemorates the coming of 
the Magi as the first manifestation of Christ to the Gentiles. It is the day 
we celebrate that the light has come, not just for the people of Israel, but 
for all people. As the prophet Isaiah promised, "The people who walked 
in darkness have seen a great light; those who lived in a land of deep 
darkness - on them light has shined." 
 
As we face the long cold days of January, may we find the season of 
Epiphany a comfort and a source of hope. A reminder that Jesus 
continues to reveal himself to us. A reminder that the light has come into 
the world, and the darkness will not overcome it. Perhaps Epiphany and 
the season after are not just a time of encouragement when the days are 
cold and dark but whenever we are discouraged by the realities of this 
world that seem insurmountable. When we are lonely, sick, fearful, tired 
or discouraged may we be encouraged by the light of Christ. The light 
that comes into the world to banish the darkness and offer us the light of 
hope, forgiveness, and at the last resurrection.  
 
Blessings, 
Pastor Susan Haukaas 



 

 

Discernment Process among South Central North Dakota ELCA 
Congregations 

 
The focus of the first meeting of the Area Ministry Planning Team was building 
a foundation for working together. This included introductions of team 
members, a review of the situation(s) that bring individual congregations into 
the process, what a successful project might look and feel like, and sharing 
those critical things within individual congregations that help hold the 
community together. 
 

Pr. Peter Soli from Dialog Works, with assistance from the Rev. Dr. Scott 
Olson, facilitated the meeting. Pr. Keith Zeh, interim Director of Evangelical 
Mission for the EAND Synod, brought a greeting offered the opening devotion. 
He spoke to having two groups in the meeting, the selected congregational 
representatives and several pastors and pastoral leaders. Pr. Soli explained that 
the group would make decisions using a consensus-building process rather than 
voting. He indicated that the role of pastors and leaders would be limited to 
observation and as a source of information. Otherwise, they would not be full 
participants in the discussions. 
 

The team was introduced to an online tool called MURAL. This tool will be 
used throughout the process and allow team members to participate between 
meetings and review the group's work from previous meetings. 
 

Making decisions was not a primary goal of this first meeting, instead of for the 
group to engage in positive and encouraging ways. 
 

Team members began to identify the situation in their congregations and what 
brought them to the table. Individual congregations lifted up some of the 
following as the project's "Givens." 

¶ staffing challenges and the challenge of securing pastoral leadership 

¶ being in transition 

¶ transitioning out of COVID 

¶ people worshiping online and what that means 

¶ we are aging and finding children's ministry a blessing and challenge 

¶ we are already working together and have a shared future 

¶ we serve the communityða vital ministry 
        

The team will develop a list of commitments they want to make and the 
process. They will also begin to identify areas for action, exploration, and, 
given their situation, where they want to focus their energy. 
 

Planning Team Members: 
Phillip Hoffman and Bryan Behm ï English Lutheran 
Brett Thielges and Char Freeberg ï St. Johnôs Lutheran 
Joni Zink and Bob Toso ï Trinity Lutheran 
Plus 10 others from Zion (Kulm), Christ the King (Ellendale), Emmanuel 
(Gackle), Atonement (Jamestown), and Immanuel (Jamestown) 
 

Blessings, Pastor Kristi 



 

 

December Happenings @ English 

Caroling on December 12th  
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Sunday School Christmas Program 
December 19, 2021  

The Nazareth Evening News 

 

 
 

Thank you to  

Madison Hofmann 

(singing) 

& 

Kennedy Behm 

(playing piano) 

For sharing your 

musical talents  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the 

Sunday School classes  

&  

Teachers  

for the wonderful program 

 


